
 
 

THE CITY OF NEW YORK 

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 

NEW YORK, NY 10007 

 

 

December 26, 2017  

 

Brad Aaron  

37621-41920424@requests.muckrock.com 

Re: ID #2017-002-00560 

 

Dear Mr. Aaron:  

 

This letter is a response to your request pursuant to the Freedom of Information Law received on 

May 15, 2017, for the following records: 

 

“The text of the 2017 legal ruling, resolving a 2009 lawsuit, that resulted in members of the 

Council of School Supervisors and Administrators receiving parking permits from the NYC 

Department of Education, as referenced in the below linked memo from the NYC mayorâ€™s 

office and the NYC Department of Education chancellor:  

 

https://medium.com/@NYCMayorsOffice/the-facts-on-parking-for-school-staff-ae293607aed5 

 

In addition, I request copies of any and all correspondence, including without limitation all email 

correspondence sent to or from any email address within the nyc.gov email domain, referencing 

or pertaining to the issuance of city parking permits to members of the Council of School 

Supervisors and Administrators, the United Federation of Teachers, and District Council 37 in 

2017, as referenced in the above linked memo.” 

 

On November 20, 2017, you narrowed your request to “any and all correspondence, including 

without limitation all email correspondence sent to or from certain email addresses within the 

nyc.gov email domain, specified below, that reference or pertain to the issuance of city parking 

permits to members of the Council of School Supervisors and Administrators, the United 

Federation of Teachers, and District Council 37 in 2017, as referenced in the following memo: 

https://medium.com/@NYCMayorsOffice/the-facts-on-parking-for-school-staff-ae293607aed5 

Our request for relevant email correspondence is limited to all nyc.gov addresses assigned to the 

following: Bill de Blasio, Emma Wolfe, Richard Buery, Carmen Farina, Robert Linn, and the 

NYC Office of Labor Relations.” 

 



As to the portion of your request pertaining to records for Carmen Farina, Robert Linn and the 

NYC Office of Labor relations, please note that the Mayor’s Office does not maintain those 

records. To seek records maintained by another agency, you must submit a FOIL request with 

that agency. If you wish, you may file a FOIL request with the Department of Education and 

Office of Labor Relations through the Open Records portal: https://a860-openrecords.nyc.gov.  

 

After conducting a search, the Mayor’s Office has identified records responsive to your request 

under FOIL. The responsive records are attached. Please note that some responsive materials 

have been redacted in part or withheld in entirety as exempt from disclosure pursuant to Public 

Officers Law §87(2) (b) and (g).Your request is now considered complete. 

 

You may appeal this determination in writing within thirty days by addressing such an appeal 

to Henry Berger, Records Appeals Officer -- FOILappeal@cityhall.nyc.gov. 

Sincerely,  

 
 

Katherine Cocklin 

Associate Counsel 

Records Access Officer 

 


